

Division of Transportation System Development Southeast Regional Office 141 N.W. Barstow Street, Suite 218 P.O. Box 798 Waukesha, WI 53187-0798



Tony Evers, Governor Craig Thompson, Secretary Internet: www.dot.wisconsin.gov

Telephone: (262) 548-5903 Facsimile (FAX): (262) 548-5662

E-Mail: waukesha.dtd@dot.wi.gov

March 18, 2022

Subject:

STH 142 (RACINE CO LINE - IH 94 W FRONTAGE RD)

Concrete Pavement Update

Dear Property Owner:

Greetings from the Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT). WisDOT is in the process of completing the resurfacing of STH 142 from Racine Co Line to IH 94 W Frontage Rd.

As part of this project, the contractor is scheduled to mill and resurface the asphalt pavement in front of your residence, which will require a temporary closure of your driveway. It is anticipated that access to your driveway will be restored within 30 minutes after closure, allowing for the equipment to pass. This closure is anticipated on 5/10/22 through 5/20/22 for milling and paving from the west frontage road to USH 45. From 6/13/22 through 6/27/22 for milling and paving from USH 45 to Racine County line. All work is weather dependent and subject to Change.

Additionally, the bridge over Des Plaines River will be closed for resurfacing and repair work between **4/11/22** to **5/6/22**. The detour route during this closure will follow South along USH 45, east along STH 50, and north along the IH 94 West Frontage Road back to STH 142.

We would like to take this opportunity to remind everyone of the safety hazards around a construction project. Driving at a reduced speed will make it safer for everyone.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact us with the below information.

The project team thanks you for your patience and cooperation throughout this project.

Sincerely,

Steve Pales WIS 142 Project Manager (414)750-5343

Josh Mitchell WIS 142 Project Leader (608)574-6218